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PLANNING ZONING BOARD

Tuesday, February 16, 2016
The Planning & Zoning Board held their regular meeting on Tuesday, February 16, 2016 in the Council Chambers of the Graham Municipal Building at 7:00 p.m.  Board members present were Dean Ward, Andy Rumley, Bonnie Blalock, Bill Teer, Michael Benesch, Ricky Hall and Kenneth Dixon. Staff members present were Nathan Page, City Planner, Aaron Holland, Assistant City Manager, Jenni Bost, Zoning Enforcement Officer, and Martha Johnson, Zoning/Inspections Technician.  
Chair Andy Rumley called the meeting to order and gave the Overview of the Board and general meeting rules. Ricky Hall gave the invocation.
1.  Approval of the December 15, 2015 meeting minutes. Ricky Hall made a motion for approval, second by Bonnie Blalock. All voted in favor.
2.
New Business


a. CR1601 Melville Residences. An application to rezone about 1.5 acres from R-7 to CR to permit three single family homes on the same lot.  Nathan Page stated the application had been withdrawn. The applicant stated they were going to buy modulars to put on that property but the  modular company gave them a different price from their original quote therefore they are withdrawing their desire to purchase that land. Ricky Hall made a motion to accept the withdrawal of this application, second by Bonnie Blalock. All voted aye.

b. RZ1601 Gilbreath B-2. An application to rezone two parcels on W. Gilbreath Street from R-7 to B-2. Mr.  Page said this is a request to rezone the subject property from R-7 to B-2. One of the two lots is currently occupied by a single family dwelling. The stated reason for this rezoning request is “to have the ability to lease the property to an accountant, financial planner, etc. and keep the current use as a single family dwelling compliant with rezoning of B-2. 
     Chad Oakley, the applicant of 114 W Gilbreath Street spoke next. Mr. Oakley was approached by someone that currently works for an accountant and he wanted to go out on his own and asked Mr. Oakley if he would be interested in allowing him to do that and Mr. Oakley said he would check with the City of Graham to see what would be possible. Mr. Oakley also mentioned that he has no contract with anyone to use this property. Mr. Page said the rezoning is on the property itself, not the structures. 
     Next we heard from some of the surrounding landowners:

     Nicky Smith 402 S Maple Street

     Vic Euliss 113 W Gilbreath Street

     Peggy Vance 400 S Maple Street 
     Jim Christopher 120 Westover Street

     Cory Smith 402 S Maple Street


Some of the landowners spoke in favor of the rezoning and some against it. After much discussion between Mr. Oakley, Nathan Page and the Planning Board, Mr. Oakley decided to withdraw his application and come back later possibly with a specific use (C-R).

c. S1502 Forks of the Alamance. An application for a Major Subdivision off Rogers Road. David Michaels of Windsor Homes 5603 New Garden Village Drive Greensboro, NC spoke as the Developer Representative to answer any questions concerning the submitted site plans. Mr. Michaels said the project meets R9 requirements and they have moved most of the lots up out of the flood zone. Mr. Michaels said there is around 100 lots on 60 acres. Andy Rumley asked if there had always been two entrances for the project and Mr. Michaels replied yes. Mr. Michaels said that DOT has looked at both of those entrances and they were ok with it with their request to widen the intersection and add turning lanes. Mr. Michaels stated the development would be done in four phases.

Bonnie Blalock had concerns if DOT mentioned a stoplight there. Ms. Blalock had been approached by someone living in that area about the increased traffic in that area with that number of homes being built. Mr. Michaels said that DOT has identified to them that this is a concern. Mr. Page said DOT did require the two turning lanes and no light at this time at this intersection.

Michael Benesch made a motion to approve, second by Kenneth Dixon. The vote was 6 to 1 with Mr. Teer dissenting.

3.
Old Business. Community Service Facilities .There may be statutory authority to accept a          payment/surety/bond from Conditional Developers for the installation of private amenities prior to the recordation of a final plat.

a. Discussion regarding the City of Graham Development Ordinances

     AM1503 Definition of Future Development. Ricky Hall made a motion for approval, second by Dean         Ward. All voted aye.
     AM1601 Definition of Singular/Plural. Ricky Hall made a motion for approval, second by Michael Benesch. All voted aye.
     AM1602 Residential Narrow Street. Ricky Hall made a motion for approval, second by Michael Benesch. All voted aye.
     AM1604 Commercial Variances Require TRC Approval. Ricky Hall made a motion for approval, second by Michael Benesch. All voted aye. 
     AM1605 Definition of Non-Conforming Structures. The Board members had some discussion about the clarification concerning townhomes and duplexes along with concerns about how this would affect development at the old Oneida Mills if something unforeseen was to happen. Ricky Hall made a motion for approval, second by Kenneth Dixon. The vote was 4 to 3 for approval with Dean Ward, Michael Benesch, and Bill Teer dissenting.

    AM1606 Accessory Building Setback Modifications. Ricky Hall made a motion for approval, second by Michael Benesch. All voted aye.
4.
Public comment on non-agenda items

    Jason Cox of 200 N Main Street addressed the Board. Mr. Cox had some items concerning downtown that he would like the Planning Board to send recommendations to City Council. They are as follows: shortening parking downtown from two hours to one hour, improve wayfinding signage for public parking, and more pedestrian friendly streets in the downtown area.  The Board asked Mr. Page to get with Mr. Cox to draft a letter for the Board to sign and send to City Council at our next meeting.

5. DO potential issues. After some discussion the Board and Mr. Page agreed to discuss the following items at our next meeting:


1. Focus B1 to Walkable Uses and remove used tire sales

2. Permit for tree cutting


3. Duration for landscape maintenance


4. Dance school


5. Co-location of Cell Towers on Power Poles/Buildings


6. Food Trucks


7. Add decommissioning Plan to Cell Towers
No further business the meeting was adjourned.
Respectfully Submitted,
Martha Johnson
Inspections/Zoning Technician

